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A Friendly Reminder 
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the Board of Trustees of the Ross County Historical Society, 45 W. 5th St. Chillicothe, OH 45601. 

Upcoming Events & Programs 

2015 Annual Meeting 
 

Monday, April 27 ð The Ross County Historical Societyôs 
119th annual meeting for Society members will be held at 
7:00 p.m.  Included will be the annual business meeting 
with reports from the president, treasurer & director; the 
election of members to the board of trustees; and the 
recognition of volunteers.  In addition, the recipient of the 
Societyôs 2015 Col. Richard Enderlin Scholarship will be 
introduced, and the Society will present the 2015 First Cap-
ital Historical Award in recognition of individual and group 
efforts to preserve Ross Countyôs history.  The evening will 
culminate with  refreshments.  

2015 Spring Speakers Series 
 

Wednesday, April 29, 7:30 P.M., The Monuments Men: 
the Local Connection, featuring Margaret Farmer Plan-
ton, former Mayor of Chillicothe. 
 

Wednesday, May 13, 7:30 P.M., Archaeology Under the 
Big Tent: Salvaging the Bridge Street Mound, featuring 
Jarrod Burks, PhD, Director of Archaeological Geophys-
ics, Ohio Valley Archaeology, Inc., & President of Heartland 
Earthworks Conservancy, Columbus.  
 

Wednesday, May 27, 7:30 P.M., Mr. Lincolnôs Camera-
man: An Evening With Mathew Brady, featuring Mark 
Holbrook, owner of ñHistory is Personal,ò Columbus. 
 

All three programs are open to the general public free of 
charge.  Refreshments will be served.  Please see page 3 
for additional information. 

2015 Museum Hours 
April ð December:  

Tuesday ð Saturday 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.  
 

2015 McKell Library Hours 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday, 1 to 5 p.m., year óround 

Closed major holidays 

New Canal Exhibit Featured  
at the Heritage Center 

 Heritage Center visitors this year will be treated to 
a brand new exhibit on the Ohio & Erie Canal and its im-
pact on the history of Chillicothe, Ross County, and the 
state of Ohio.  The exhibit, installed over the winter, blends 
artifacts, historical photographs & maps, scale models, 
and text to highlight this fascinating and important story. 
 In an adjacent area we  add-
ed several new features to our histor-
ic railroad exhibit, including an origi-
nal crossing sign with working flash-
ing lights (shown right) and a railroad 
station platform complete with period 
luggage waiting to be loaded on 
board an arriving passenger train.  
These exhibits, along with many oth-
ers, await all visitors who seek a fun 
way to understand and connect with 
many stories of our local past.  
Please plan a visit soon. 
 

***** 
Society Offers New Scholarship 

 

 For the very first time, the Society will award a 
scholarship to an outstanding Ross County high school 
graduate through our new Colonel Richard Enderlin Schol-
arship Fund established in early 2014 through a one-
hundred thousand dollar gift from the Richard Enderlin 
Welfare Trust.  Scholarships from the fund will be awarded  
every other year on an alternating basis with the Societyôs 
William H. & Elizabeth Lynch Nolan Scholarship Fund.  
Scholarship recipients are recognized each year at the 
Societyôs annual meeting held the fourth Monday in April. 
For more information on applying for either scholarship, 
please visit our website at www.rosscountyhistorical.org. 
 

***** 



Presidentôs Report, by Henry Herrnstein 
 

 Spring finally has arrived, and our facilities are now 
open for the 2015 season.  In spite of some lingering snow 
and ice, our annual Statehood Day Open House on March 
7 was very well-attended.  It was especially gratifying to 
see several large family groups consisting of members of at 
least three generations among the visitors. 
 The railroad exhibit, always a crowd pleaser, has 
been enhanced by the addition of an authentic flashing 
crossing sign and other items commonly seen at passenger 
stations like we once had in Chillicothe.  Just beyond that is 
our new exhibit on the Ohio and Erie Canal featuring an 
interesting assembly of maps, photographs, models, and 
artifacts that tell the story of the first major public transpor-
tation system to cross the state.  One photo in particular 
showing the canal passing by Barnumôs Circus in the city 
park is of particular interest to me since I can remember my 
grandmother and her siblings telling of a visit to the circus 
when they were children; perhaps the very same circus 
pictured in the photograph.  They described the show un-
loading, the parade, and the tents going up. The greatest 
part of their memory was, ñWe got to ride Jumbo!ò  (Itôs sad 
that the elephantsðand probably all other animalsðwill 
soon disappear from circuses guaranteeing no future gen-
erations will have such a memory.)  All of this, and much 
more, is available for visitors to the Heritage Center to ex-
perience during regular hours of operation (see page 1). 
 Please mark your calendars for our upcoming 2015 
Annual Meeting and Spring Speakers Series.  (Dates and 
details can be found on pages 1 and 3.) 
 Finally, I would like to recognize Dr. Lewis Coppel 
and Chris Harrod who are completing their tenure as mem-
bers of our board of trustees.  Thanks to you both for your 
years of diligent service.  
 

***** 
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Directorôs Report, by Tom Kuhn 
 

 The Societyôs annual meeting is an important 
event on our calendar each year for it is then that we report 
on the current status and health of our organization, recog-
nize all those who have helped us achieve our goals and 
objectives, and conduct the crucial business that governs, 
to a large degree, our activities and actions for the follow-
ing twelve months.  (This includes the election of new 
board members and the re-election of current board mem-
bers to new terms.)  Perhaps the best part of the evening 
is the presentation of the Societyôs annual First Capital His-
torical Award for outstanding efforts to preserve our local 
history.  Included is a presentation by the award winner(s) 
who conduct a brief show-and-tell about their project.  Also 
included is the presentation of a scholarship from one of 
our scholarship funds to a deserving Ross County high 
school graduate.  The evening ends with a period for com-
ments from our members followed by refreshments.  I en-
courage everyone to join us for this yearôs meeting,  Mon-
day, April 17 at 7 p.m. 

***** 

Welcome New Members 
The Society welcomes the following new members since the 
last issue of the Recorder (names are in alphabetical order):  

Robert Anderson 
Nancy Bleil 

Tom & Brooke Cunningham 
Melissa Davis 
Elizabeth Davis 

Dr. Garrett S. Dill, Jr. 
Ed & Ethel Flugge 

Dale & Edmona Hartley 
Hannah Hirsch 
Brenda Phillips 
John Pittenger 

James Patrick Schilder (Life) 
Larry Stevens 
Gail Taylor 

Michael Robin Woodring (Life) 
Noah Yates 

Ryan Hood & Sarah Artrup 

Memberships Make Nice Gifts 

Memberships to the Ross County Historical Society make 
thoughtful and inexpensive gifts.  Buy them for the history buffs 
you know by returning the form on page 7.  Benefits include free 
admission to each of our museums and the McKell Library plus 
discounts at the museum store.   

The Societyôs Wish List 
Donations of everyday items such as tools and other types of 
equipment help our staff and volunteers complete a multitude of 
projects.  Since the last issue of the Recorder, we received 
an electric leaf blower and wooden display case from Mari-
lyn Harness and two workshop tables from Erc Piccianoð
THANK YOU very much!  If you, or anyone you know, have any 
of the following items to donate to the Society, please call 772-
1936.  (We would be happy to make arrangements to pick up 
your donation.) 
1. 32 foot aluminum or fiberglass extension ladder 
2. Two matching 8 foot folding tables. 
3. A set of light weight, long-distance, two-way radios. 

Gift Ideas from the Museum Store 
New! Camp Sherman: Ohioôs WWI Soldier Factory, $17.99 ð 
A brief pictorial history of Chillicotheôs World War I army training 
camp with over 300 images & photos, by G. Richard Peck. 
New! The Ohio and Erie Canal, 1831-1907: A Guide to the 
Chillicothe Canal Path, $8.95 ð A concise illustrated guide to 
easily trace the path of the canal from north to south through the 
city, packed with images and details, by Julia Vadakin Lambert. 
New!  Absalomôs War: The Life and Death of a Young Ohio 
Farmer in the Civil War, $19.95 ð The  story of a soldier in the 
73rd Ohio Volunteer Infantry, by Christopher McFarland Clarke. 

Back In Print! The Marietta & Cincinnati Railroad, and Its 
SuccessorðThe Baltimore & Ohio: A Study of this Once 
Great Route Across Ohio, 1851-1988, $25.00 ð an outstanding 
compilation of photos, short stories and newspaper clippings on 
Chillicotheôs railroad history, by John R. Grabb. 
The Civil War Journals of Samuel H. Hurst, 73rd Regiment, 
OVI, $19.95 ð a perfect companion to Hurstôs Journal History of 
the 73rd OVI, compiled by Patricia Fife Medert. 
Church & High Streets, Chillicothe, Ohio: The Buildings & 
the People & Other Miscellaneous Structures, $39.95 ð the 
sixth in a series of publications on the structural history of 

Chillicotheôs historic district, by Patricia Fife Medert.  

 

Society members receive a 10% discount on all purchases. 
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Spring Speakers Series 2015 
 With an Eclectic Twist! 
at the Ross County Heritage Center 
45 West Fifth St., Chillicothe, Ohio 

Free & Open to the Public 

Mr. Lincolnôs Cameraman: An Evening With 
Mathew Brady 
Featuring Mark Holbrook, Owner of ñHistory is Personal,ò 
Columbus. 
Co-sponsored by the Ohio Humanities Council Speakers Bureau 

Wednesday, May 27, 7:30 p.m. 
As we commemorate the 150th anniversary of the end of the American Civil War, and 
with it, the assassination of who many believe to be Americaôs greatest president, it is 
all together fitting and proper that we invite Abraham Lincolnôs most famous photogra-
pher Mathew Brady (aka Mark Holbrook) to tell the story of how his images of Lincoln 
and scenes of the war have become icons of the period. Come hear the story from 
Matthew Brady himself as he shares some of his photographs and the stories behind 
them.  

The Monuments Men: the Local Connection  
Featuring Margaret Farmer Planton, Former Mayor of Chillicothe. 

Wednesday, April 29, 7:30 p.m. 
Did you know Chillicothe has a close link to the story portrayed in the recent motion picture 
The Monuments Men which chronicles how the allies sought to find and save pieces of 
valuable art and other culturally important items from theft and destruction by the Nazis 
during and after World War II?  Former Chillicothe Mayor Margaret Planton is the daughter 
of monuments man Walter Farmer who, after the war, was put in charge of the Wiesbaden, 
Germany, art collection point where stolen artwork and artifacts were processed and pre-
pared for return to their rightful owners. While there he met his future wife who worked as 
an assistant.  Margaret grew up in Cincinnati hearing her parentsô stories.  In 1987, after 
moving to Chillicothe, she began to help edit her fatherôs memoirsðwhich were later pub-
lished in 2000ðand traveled with him to Germany in 1996 where he was honored by the 
German government for his efforts.  Please join us as Planton recounts her fatherôs (and 
motherôs) fascinating accounts that go beyond what is portrayed in the movie. 

Archaeology Under the Big Tent: Salvaging the 
Bridge Street Mound 
Featuring Jarrod Burks, PhD, Director of Archaeological 
Geophysics, Ohio Valley Archaeology, Inc., & President of 
Heartland Earthworks Conservancy, Columbus.  

Wednesday, May 13, 7:30 p.m. 
This winter the Heartland Earthworks Conservancy conducted a salvage archaeologi-

cal dig of an ancient burial mound that for centuries sat on a low rise next to what today 

is North Bridge Street in Chillicothe. Join us as Dr. Jarrod Burks talks about excavating 

the remains of the mound in the chilly winter temps of 2015.  While very little human 

bone was found, lots of architectural remains and ancient pottery fragments were un-

covered.  Together with the new radiocarbon dates run on charcoal from charred logs, 

the pottery and other artifacts from the dig show that the North Bridge Street Mound fits 

squarely into the gap between these things we now call Adena and Hopewell. 
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(continued on next page...) 

From the Archives, by Pat Medert 
 

  Many visitors who attended the Franklin House 
open house this past December 13 had questions about 
the Franklin family and the house.  Documents in the ar-
chives provide information about both.  Most people were 
familiar with the medical family of Franklins who practiced 
in Chillicothe for many years, but they had no relationship 
with the Franklins who built the house at 80 S. Paint St.  
That family was descendants of William B. Franklin, who 
was not born with that surname. 

 William Bussard 
(shown left) a grandson of 
French Huguenots, was 
born in 1804 in 
Georgetown, District of Co-
lumbia.  He graduated from 
Princeton and read for the 
law under Francis Scott 
Key, the composer of The 
Star Spangled Banner.  In 
1831, he, his wife, three 
children and mother, Cath-
erine Bussard, moved to 
Chillicothe where he prac-
ticed law for a short time 
before becoming a teacher 
at the Chillicothe Academy.  
His students had great fun 
with his surname, usually 
referring to him as ñMr. 
Buzzard,ò and his young 
sons were in frequent fights 

caused by the teasing of their classmates.  When Williamôs 
mother died in 1838, her name appeared in the newspaper 
obituary as Catherine Buzzard.  Consequently, he had the 
family name legally changed to Franklin in 1840 and re-
tained Bussard as his middle name. 
 William became a 
prominent member of the 
community and served 
eight terms as county 
auditor before becoming 
register of the Govern-
ment Land Office in Chil-
licothe in 1858.  He filled 
that position until the of-
fice was closed in 1876.  
He maintained his interest 
in education, and for 
many years, he was 
school examiner for the 
Ross County schools.  He 
was involved in the estab-
lishment of Chillicotheôs 
public library and served 
as its first librarian.  Wil-
liam died in 1879. 
  Gustavus Scott 
Franklin (shown right), 

one of Williamôs 
fourteen children, 
was born in Chil-
licothe in 1837.  He 
graduated from 
Marietta College, 
studied medicine 
under two local 
doctors, and fin-
ished his medical 
education at Co-
lumbia College in 
New York in 1862. 
With the nation 
fighting a Civil War 
at that time, he 
enlisted in the U.S. 
Navy as a surgeon.  
He left the service 
in 1868 and re-
turned to Chillico-
the to practice 
medicine.  Two 
years later Gusta-
vus married Mary Foulke, the only surviving child of Dr. 
Lewis and Elizabeth McCoy Foulke. 
 Dr. Foulke, the son of a physician, was born in 
1809 in Carlisle, Pennsylvania.  He graduated from Dickin-

son College and received his medical degree from the Mar-
yland University at Baltimore.  He came to Chillicothe in 
1836 and married Elizabeth McCoy the following year.  Be-
fore the marriage, he purchased the house and lot at 80 S. 
Paint St. In 1840, he razed the existing house and erected 
a one-story brick structure for both the family residence and 
his office.  In the summer of 1872, he added a second story 
to the house.  It is shown above after the renovations. 
 In addition to his successful medical practice, Foul-

(continued on the following page...) 

The Foulke House, after 1872 

Dr. Lewis W. Foulke 


